Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Department of Physical Education.

Dear Doc:

Yesterday during enrollment I lodged an unofficial protest with Dean Lawson for occupying the gymnasium with tables for reenrollment until Saturday noon. I told him that it appeared to me that with the congestion in the gym and with but a single day of enrollment, re-enrollment could well be taken care of in the department offices instead of allowing the tables to be set up for the entire week.

Incidentally, this might be a good time to suggest to them that we have well served our apprenticeship regarding the use of the gym for enrollment. The University of Iowa uses the Union Building. It seems to me that it would be just as easy to set up the tables in the ballroom and the main lounge of the Union as in the gym. The University of Illinois uses the library in which they already have tables available without the necessity of setting them up.

Also, while I am in the mood for protesting, I might mention that spring is just around the corner, and the intramural fields are just the same as when the steam shovel left them last fall.

Sincerely yours,

E. R. Elbel,

Associate Professor of Physical Education